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	Welcome Students and COVID Updates
The Counselor Education Faculty extends our best wishes for a productive Fall semester. Due to the COVID-19 emergency, we had to move our program classes online. We have structured the classes to primarily include a hybrid of synchronous (live online meetings) and asynchronous (work at your own pace assignments) instruction. The Counselor Education Faculty hopes to resume classes in person when possible; however, we will continue to monitor the situation and seek to maintain student safety and health. We ask that you remain flexible throughout this time as Texas Tech University may adopt new policies to continue to address the world health concerns. Further, please continue to check your Texas Tech University emails as you will receive updated information from the university regarding changes in policies. As per university policies, please note that Counselor Education faculty can only contact you through your ttu.edu university email (not gmail or another email service). 
New Student Orientations

The Doctor of Philosophy in Counselor Education (PhD) 2020 Cohort student orientation will be held on Saturday, August 29th from 11:00am to 2:00pm through Zoom. If you have questions about the PhD 2020 Cohort orientation, please email Dr. Loretta Bradley at loretta.bradley@ttu.edu.

The Master of Education in Clinical Mental Health Counseling (Med in CMHC) 2020 Cohort student orientation will be held during a regular class time of EPCE 5353 Introduction to Clinical Mental Health Counseling. If you have questions concerning this orientation, please contact Dr. aretha marbley at aretha.marbley@ttu.edu.
Student Dispositions

Dispositions have been defined by Spurgeon, et al. (2012) as the core values, attitudes, behaviors, and beliefs needed to become a competent counselor. Essentially, these authors are positing that it takes more than knowledge and skills to become an effective counselor. The Counselor Education faculty agree with the importance of dispositions. Accordingly, the faculty endorse and promote the dispositions listed below. Please note the list is exemplary not comprehensive. Further, in instances where students do not practice and subscribe to the dispositions, the faculty may recommend to the Texas Tech University Graduate School that the student be dismissed from the Counselor Education program.

Examples of Dispositions include:

· Respect for human dignity, human rights, and social justice;

· Adherence to Multicultural Acceptance and Advocacy practice;

· Display of emotional stability inside/outside of Texas Tech University;

· Display of good professional behaviors inside/outside of Texas Tech University (e.g., in the classroom, at conferences);

· Display of strong personal characteristics including but not limited to commitment, dependability, flexibility, honesty, integrity, openness to self and others, respect, tolerance for ambiguity, trustworthiness, and the ability to shift from sympathy to empathy;

· Practices good boundaries with others (e.g., at TTU, at meetings, at professional conferences);

· Exhibits a strong understanding about and implementation of ethical codes, ethical practices, and ethical decision-making;

· Understands legal issues and laws;

· Exhibits self-awareness;

· Exhibits critical thinking skills;

· Exhibits academic honesty.

NOTE: Any documented use of illegal drugs, excessive drinking to the point of danger to self and others, or any violation of the Texas Tech Student Code of Conduct will result in disciplinary action which may include recommendation to the Texas Tech Graduate School for dismissal from the program.

Students must understand that dispositions are an integral part of the student’s training in both the MED and PhD programs. The Counselor Education faculty will endorse, enforce, and sanction the dispositions.

Source: Spurgeon, S. L., Gibbons, M. M., & Cochran, J. (2012). Creating personal dispositions for the counseling program. Counseling and Values, 57, 96-107.
There is a disposition rubric that faculty will use to rate students’ dispositions. If you would like a copy of the rubric, please contact Dr. Gould at lj.gould@ttu.edu. 

Master’s Comprehensive Examinations - Spring 2021
Students must apply to the Graduate School to be eligible to take the master’s comprehensive examination and deadlines are enforced. After the beginning of the Spring semester, you may apply by first completing the Master’s Comprehensive Exam Application and returning it to gradforms.educ@ttu.edu. To register for the Comprehensive Examination, students must be enrolled in EPCE 5094 (Internship 2) and must have completed all other coursework required for the master’s degree. The form will be sent at the beginning of the Spring 2021 semester. The testing date will be available at a later time.
In order to register for the national Counselor Preparation Comprehensive Examination (CPCE) the following two steps are required:

1. Registering with CPCE for approval to test.

2. Registering with Pearson VUE after receiving approval for the test itself. At this time students will create an account and pay a $75 test fee.

To complete these registrations, you will receive information from Dr. Gould in the Spring.

We anticipate that the Testing Center will be available for the Comprehensive Exam in the Spring; students will be informed of any changes. If the Testing Center is open, on the date of the test, students will go to the TTU Testing Center in West Hall where the test will be administered. There is an additional $20 charge at the Testing Center. At the end of the examination, students can request copies of their raw scores; the final scores are computed and given to students in letter format.

Internship – Spring 2021
Students enrolling in EPCE 5094 (Internship 2) or EPCE 6094 (Doctoral Internship 2) in Spring 2021, must complete the forms in Appendix B of the Field Handbooks no later than November 15, 2020. All students must complete and turn in new contracts each semester in which they are enrolled in practicum and internship, even if staying at the same site. In addition, all students entering practicum and internship must complete training for conducting distance counseling (online counseling) before beginning practicum or internship, and they must submit evidence of the training to Dr. Gould. If you have questions about paperwork, please contact Dr. Gould at lj.gould@ttu.edu or by phone at 806-834-4224.
Practicum Reservations for Summer 2021
Students planning to enroll in Practicum (EPCE 5360 or EPCE 6360) during Summer 2021, must submit a reservation form to Dr. L.J. Gould, Counselor Education Business Manager, room 216 COE, by April 1, 2021. An Internship/Practicum meeting will be held during the Spring semester and attendance will be mandatory. The reservation form does not enroll a student in practicum; instead Dr. Gould must put in a permit that allows the student to register. Thus, students should contact Dr. Gould at 806-834-4224 or at lj.gould@ttu.edu to be sure that she has your information for enrollment. 

Prior to enrolling in practicum, students must complete all prerequisite and co-requisite requirements with the exception of a maximum of two co-requisite courses that may be taken during the semester in which the student is enrolled in practicum (NOT internship). For more information, please consult the website and review the Admitted MEd Student Handbook and the Field Experiences Handbook (Clinical Mental Health or School). Please note practicum and internship sites and site supervisors must be approved. If you plan to complete a practicum at a new site, please contact Dr. aretha marbley at aretha.marbley@ttu.edu to ask for a site visit to be conducted to determine if the site meets approved criteria. For site approval, the student must contact Dr. marbley at least three months before enrolling in practicum or internship.
Program Evaluation 

The Counselor Education program at Texas Tech University is the only CACREP accredited program within a 325 mile radius of Lubbock. The program was reaccredited by CACREP in 2015, and this accreditation will remain valid until October 2023. In 2023, the program will apply for reaccreditation. An important aspect of the CACREP accreditation procedures is their attention to assessment (program assessment) and program evaluation. 

The Counselor Education Faculty employ a wide array of data collection methods. In addition to data collected from examinations and classroom assignments, additional data are collected to provide broader, more intense data sources. For example, data are collected from current students, graduates, and employers. Data are used to inform Counselor Education program decisions which in turn have resulted in the addition of a new course, revision to an existing course, and change to the course scope and sequence. We hope that you will review our program evaluations/assessments. The program evaluation is conducted every 5 years, and the program assessments are conducted annually; both are located at: http://www.depts.ttu.edu/education/graduate/psychology-and-leadership/counselor_education/cacrep.php 
CACREP Accreditation 
Why is CACREP Accreditation important? Below are a few of the many benefits of CACREP Accreditation.
· Employment Opportunities – Students graduating from a CACREP program have increased employment opportunities. The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), the Department of Defense, and the U.S. Army have specific qualification standards for positions that require that the student must have graduated from a CACREP accredited master's program. Additionally, some insurance companies only accept providers from CACREP programs. 

· Recruitment of Students – CACREP accreditation enhances the recruitment of students into the Counselor Education Program at TTU. Currently, the Counselor Education Program has 76 PhD-level and 97 MEd-level students. Students constantly report that they attend the TTU Counselor Education Program because it is nationally accredited by CACREP. Students are aware of the importance of CACREP in that CACREP enhances their employability. 

· Recruitment of Faculty – Within the counseling profession, CACREP accreditation is not only recognized by faculty, but in addition, it is highly respected and sought. In fact, CACREP accreditation is like the "Good Housekeeping Seal of Approval". Because of the recognition of the importance of CACREP and because CACREP is associated with a quality program, it is easier to recruit the "best" faculty to teach in a CACREP accredited program. 

· Competition – CACREP accreditation enhances opportunities for the TTU Counselor Education program to compete for well-qualified students. Since the Counselor Education program is the only program west of Dallas and east of Albuquerque that has achieved CACREP accreditation, the program can successfully compete for the "best" students. 

· Standards – CACREP programs are reviewed against rigorous professionally accepted standards. The standards are both difficult to achieve and difficult to maintain. The CACREP standards provide confidence to prospective students, employers, and the public to signify that the program is a "quality" program. CACREP accreditation provides recognition that the content and the quality of the program have been evaluated to meet the standards of the counseling profession. 

· Licensure – Students graduating from a CACREP program have an increased chance at licensure. The CACREP office reported that CACREP graduates perform better on the National Counselor Exam (NCE), an exam required for licensure in Texas and 47 other states. 

· Accountability – CACREP accreditation provides a system for accountability. CACREP programs must undergo peer evaluation that ensures that the program meets and maintains the CACREP Standards (The EPCE programs at TTU were accredited for the maximum time of 8 years; our next accreditation will occur in October 2023). Once accreditation has been achieved, annual reports, data collection, and program analysis/evaluation are required annually to ensure that standards are continuing to be met. 

· Improvement – Accreditation stimulates program self-evaluation, program development, and program improvement. As prescribed by CACREP, the program must experience a full review every eight years in which a CACREP Team visits the CACREP program. The collegial consultation that occurs through an on-site CACREP review is important because both the verbal and written information from the site team can be incorporated into the program's curriculum and future plans. 

· Recognition – CACREP accreditation is not only recognized by students and professional counselors, but additionally, it is recognized by professional groups. For example, CACREP is recognized by such accrediting groups as CAEP and CORE. Further, CACREP has a reciprocal agreement with CAEP. 

· College of Education Reform – CACREP standards correlate with the reform movement in the College of Education. The eight core areas of CACREP link to the Trademark Outcome involving the development and implementation of an advocacy, social justice leadership plan. Embedded in the eight core areas is the expectation of a sequence of courses which correlates with the P1, P2, and P3 sequence. CACREP requires that data be collected and maintained in a manner similar to the data maintained on the database required in the college. 
Counselor Education and Social Media

Counselor Education is now on Social Media (Facebook). The purpose of the Facebook page is to inform alumni, current students, prospective students, and the community about the Texas Tech University Counselor Education program. Through Facebook, readers will have the opportunity to become aware of the CACREP accredited program that is a nationally recognized program. For example, we hope the readers will go to our webpage and review information on program evaluation as well as our other assessments. Readers may join our Facebook page today by following this link: http://www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=25864497041
As the counseling profession incorporates and adopts more technology, the growth in social media is continually becoming more common. The program would like to increase its presence on Instagram and Twitter.
Counselor Education Advisory Board

The Counselor Education Advisory Board meets annually. The purpose of the Advisory Board is to make recommendations to the faculty regarding curricula, accreditation, recruitment, assessment, and program evaluation. The next Advisory Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 20th from 11:30am to 2:30pm. The location of the board meeting is TBD. The board has been invaluable in our program evaluation and assessment. The members of the Advisory Board are:
Capt. Ryan C. Braus, Director of Programs & Accreditations, Lubbock Sheriff’s Office

Pam Brown, Director of Counseling & Assessment, Lubbock-Cooper ISD 

Sofia Chapman, Associate Dean, Texas Tech University School of Law
Tammy Edmonson, School Counselor, All Saints

Julia Finch, Counseling Department Supervisor, Lubbock County Community Supervision and Corrections Department

Gordon Jones, LPC, Gordon Jones Counseling Services

Jay Killough, PhD, Director, Texas Tech Career Center

Don McCormick, School Counselor (Retired)

Gloria Moore, Director of Special Education, SELCO

Eddie Owens, Exec. Director, Integrated Marketing, Wayland Baptist University
Glenna Payne, School Counselor, O.L. Slaton Junior High School
Charlotte Sessom, Director, Counseling & College/Career Readiness

Leon Williams, Counseling Specialist, Project Intercept LISD

Marion O. Williams, MD, Montford Psychiatric Unit 
Chi Sigma Iota National Counseling Honorary Society

Chi Sigma Iota is the national counseling honorary society. Masters-level and PhD-level students, as well as graduates of the TTU Counselor Education program are eligible to join. To be eligible to join Chi Sigma Iota, the following criteria must be met. The current student or graduate:
· must be in good standing,

· must have completed 12 hours (graduate) of Counselor Education coursework at TTU,

· must have maintained a GPA of 3.5 or higher,

· must be approved by the Counselor Education faculty.
If you meet the above criteria, please plan to join. Applications are available at www.csi-net.org. 
The next meeting of Chi Sigma Iota will be announced. Current and prospective members are encouraged to attend this meeting. The faculty advisors are Dr. Ian Lertora and Dr. Charles Crews. For additional information, please contact the faculty advisors Dr. Lertora at ian.lertora@ttu.edu and Dr. Crews at charles.crews@ttu.edu. 
Admissions Procedures
Admission to the Counselor Education Programs requires that an application be submitted through the Graduate School portal located at http://www.depts.ttu.edu/gradschool/admissions/howtoapply.php. Please note that the Counselor Education programs admit only in the Fall semesters. The applicant will be required to create an account through which application materials may be submitted. Materials required at the time of application for both the master’s programs and the PhD program are: all post-secondary transcripts, a personal statement, resume, and three professional recommendations. School Counseling master’s applicants will also be required to provide a valid Texas Teaching Certificate and a Service Record showing a minimum of two years credible classroom experience. Application deadlines are as follows: master’s programs deadline – June 1st; PhD program deadline is scheduled for January 15th. If you have questions about the admissions process, contact Dr. Gould at lj.gould@ttu.edu or 806-834-4224 (When back in the office).
Conference/Meeting Dates
ALL CONFERENCE INFORMATION MAY CHANGE DUE TO THE COVID EMERGENCY. PLEASE VISIT THE ORGANIZATIONS’ WEBSITES FOR UPDATES.
American Counseling Association Conference 
Will announce their conference dates and locations on September 9, 2020.
www.counseling.org 
American Educational Research Conference 
April 9-12, 2021
Virtual Conference
www.AERA.net 
American School Counselor Association Conference 
July 11-14, 2021
Las Vegas, Nevada 
www.schoolcounselor.org 
International Association of Marriage and Family Counselors Conference
TBA (usually occurs in late January)
Virtual Conference

http://www.iamfconline.org/
National Career Development Association Conference 
June 30-July 2, 2021
Atlanta, Georgia
www.ncda.org
Southwest Educational Research Association Conference 

February 3-5, 2021
Virtual Conference
www.sera-edresearch.org/conference/ 
Texas Counseling Association Conference

November 11-13, 2020
Virtual Conference
www.txca.org
Texas Professional School Counselor Conference
February 7-9, 2021
Round Rock, Texas

http://txca.org/tsca/ 
Important Information
Emergency 911

Ambulance

Fire

Police

Texas Tech Police

Non-emergency 806-742-3931

Physical Plant

Maintenance Emergencies

806-742-3301

806-742-3328 (after 5pm)

Information Technology

806-742-HELP

Server-related issues 806-742-3649

Texas Department of Public Safety

806-747-4491
Emergency Information

Texas Tech University has implemented an Emergency Alert Notification system to communicate important alerts and emergency response information to students, faculty, and staff.  To receive alerts, update your contact information at: www.ttu.edu/emergencyalert.

EPCE Faculty
Full Time (alphabetical order):

Loretta J. Bradley, PhD        Horn Distinguished Professor, Coordinator of Counselor Education, & Director, PhD Program 
Charles Crews, PhD             Associate Professor & Director, School Counseling Program
Ian Lertora, PhD                 Assistant Professor
Bret Hendricks, EdD            Professor, Counselor Education, & Associate Dean, College of Education
aretha marbley, PhD           Professor & Director, Clinical Mental Health Counseling Program
Nicole Noble, PhD               Assistant Professor
Annette Tommerdahl, PhD  Instructor
Adjunct Faculty (alphabetical order) for Fall, 2020:
D. Brown, PhD                  Adjunct Professor, Counselor Education

D. Kabell, PhD                  Adjunct Professor, Counselor Education
L. Jennings, PhD               Adjunct Professor, Counselor Education

S. Jennings, PhD               Adjunct Professor, Counselor Education
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